
 

 

steel liner) 

when a new 

gas water heat-

er, gas boiler 

or gas furnace 

is installed.  

There is no 

grandfathering for this code en-

forcement.  You can read more 

about this on page 2 of this news-

letter and be sure to attend our 

meeting on Thursday, December 

5th to learn the most accurate infor-

mation on this important topic. 

I want to wish everyone a very 

Merry Christmas, Happy New 

Year and Happy Holiday to all!   

If you have any ideas, suggestions 

or questions you can always feel 

free to contact me at 301-808-

6800. 

Calendar of Events 

¶ December 5 - Meeting 

Ý 5:00 - Board Meeting 

Ý 6:00 - T-4 Training  :    

Water Heaters 

Ý 7:30 - Dinner and  Gen-

eral Meeting 

¶ January 9** - Meeting 

**Note:  This is the 2nd 

Thursday of the month 

It is hard to believe that we are 

already getting ready to say good-

bye to 2013.  As the year comes to 

a close, so does my first year as 

association president.  I have 

learned a lot while leading this 

organization and I have to say what 

Iôve enjoyed most, is working with 

our members that donate their time 

and efforts to make this a strong 

and thriving chapter.   

As an association, we have accom-

plished many things this year - 

provided quality trainings to our 

members, students, techs and me-

chanics; held a successful fishing 

trip and golf tournament, where we 

collected donations for the Susan G 

Komen for the Cure Foundation; 

helped repair homes for Christmas 

in April, PG County and Rebuild-

ing Together, Washington, DC; 

showcased our profession to thou-

sands of children and their families 

with various hands-on exhibits at the 

Big Build at the National Building 

Museum and of course last but not 

least, weôll be collecting toys and 

monetary donations at our meeting 

this month for the U.S. Marine 

Corps Toys for Tots Program.  

Weôve also worked really hard this 

year to provide the best information 

on the changing trends in the indus-

try, rebate programs and best prac-

tices to our members.   

In continuing with providing the 

latest information for our members, 

we will have a representative from 

WSSC at our general meeting this 

month.  They will be discussing the 

recent move to strictly enforce the 

installation of a liner in an exterior 

wall chimney (preferably a stainless 

Message from the President ñ Bill Royston 

MWPHCC December Meeting Sponsored by D & B Distributing 

Join us for the last meeting of 2013 

on Thursday, December 5, 2013 at  

The Holiday Inn  in College Park, 

MD.   D & B Distributing Co., Inc. 

is sponsoring the December Meet-

ing.  At 6:00 p.m., the T-4  Train-

ing given by Herbert Harvey, will 

be on  ñTrouble Shooting Jetglas 

Water Heaters.ò They will provide 

you with the latest information  

available.  You donôt want to miss 

it! 

Following the training, the sponsor 

will provide a complimentary up-

graded holiday dinner at 7:30 p.m.    

D&B Distributing Co.  has been a 

long-time supporter of the 

MWPHCC and always has a great 

meeting with a special upgraded 

dinner and door prizes.  

D & B Distributing Company, Inc. 

is a family owned and operated 

wholesaler doing business for more 

than 30 years in Maryland, DC and 

Virginia. 

They specialize in water heaters, 

back flow preventers and boilers.  

They stock parts for all of their 

residential and commercial water 

heaters.  D & B Distributing not 

only delivers water heaters, they 

deliver directly to the job site, help 

set the heater in place and remove 

the old one.  In addition D & B 

Distributing can help build com-

mercial water heaters to your spec-

ifications with same day delivery 

service.   

Metropolitan Washington Association of 

Plumbing-Heating-Cooling Contractors 

December 2013 

Newsleak 

Inside this issue: 

Chimney Venting 2 

Slate of Officers 2014 2 

Toys for Tots 4 

Monthly Meeting insert 

Calendar insert 

Disaster Preparednes 8 

Apprentice Contest 9 

Customer Service 10 

METROPOLITAN WASHINGTON ASSOCIATION OF PLUMBING-HEATING-COOLING CONTRACTORS 
Founded in 1873 



 

 

Page 2 

Newsleak 

Christmas is not a time nor a season, but a state of mind. To cherish 
peace and goodwill, to be plenteous in mercy, is to have 
the real spirit of Christmas. 
 
Calvin Coolidge  

In their latest newsletter, WSSC sent 

out a special announcement regard-

ing the strict enforcement of outside 

chimney venting restrictions.  Addi-

tionally, we will have representa-

tives from WSSC at our December 

general meeting to discuss this issue. 

Here is the article from the WSSC 

Regulatory Services Group, Master 

Plumber & Master Gasfitter News-

letter from their November 2013 

issues. 

Special Announcement: 

Strict Enforcement of Outside 

Chimney Venting Restrictions  

In most applications where space 

heating appliance(s) (furnaces and 

boilers) are served by an ñoutsideò 

masonry chimney, the chimney will 

require the installation of a listed 

liner when any of the existing   

appliances served by the chimney 

are replaced.  According to the 

sizing charts contained in the 2012 

International Fuel Gas Code 

(IFGC), outside chimneys can-

not be utilized ñas isò unless a 

minimum of 300 - 400 Thousand 

Btuôs are connected.  A water 

heater(s) may be connected to 

outside chimney providing two 

conditions are met:  1.)  There is 

not a space heating appliance con-

nected; 2.) The internal cross sec-

tional area of the chimney does 

not exceed seven (7) times the 

area of the smallest connected 

draft hood.  Refer to 2012 IFGC 

code section 504.2.9 and Tables 

504.2(3) & 504.2(6) for single 

appliance venting; refer to code 

section 504.3.20 and Tables 504.3

(6a), 504.3(7a) & 504.3 (6b), 

504.3(7b) for multi appliance 

venting. 

These IFGC code sections and 

tables have priority over less 

restrictive manufacturers instal-

lation instructions including 

those touted as having ñchimney 

friendlyò alternatives. 

 

Important Safety Message:   

Be sure to remove all accumul-

tions, each and every time, from 

the base of chimneys and vents 

(dirt pockets), prior to placing any 

equipment into service.  This ap-

plies to all inside and outside 

chimneys, which qualify for con-

tinued use, as well as metal vent 

systems.  Always check the integ-

rity of the whole venting system. 

 

Strict Enforcement of Outside Chimney Venting Restrictions 

We will be holding elections during 

our December meeting and hope that 

you will join us and support the 

association with your vote.   Our 

officers work hard throughout the 

year to provide quality programs for 

the association and they are looking 

forward to serving you in the com-

ing year. 

If you are interested in serving as an 

officer or on the Board of Directors, 

please contact us and let us know so 

we can add you to our slate of offic-

ers.   

The following are the list of officers 

and Board of Directors to serve for 

the MWPHCC in 2014: 

OFFICERS: 

President:  Bill Royston  

1st Vice Pres: Charlie Perkins 

2nd Vice Pres:  Al Luke   

Treasurer :  Mark Crooks 

Secretary:  Buck Hudson 

Sergeant at Arms:  John Barry 

Past President:  Buckey Davis 

Auxiliary:   Marcia Shapiro 

 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Ray Handy 

Steve Heidler 

Glenn King 

R.C. Scott 

Otto Seidel 

David Shapiro 

David Warner 

Fred Werth 

Carl Anderson  

Jonathan Lang 

John Jacobs 

Gary Markle 

Dick Rhodes 

 

MWPHCC Election - 2014 Slate of Officers 

http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/quotes/c/calvincool121116.html
http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/quotes/c/calvincool121116.html
http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/quotes/c/calvincool121116.html
http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/authors/c/calvin_coolidge.html
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This month at our December meet-

ing we will participate in our annual 

tradition of having the U.S. Marine 

Corps Toys for Tots program.  This 

is an important tradition for our 

chapter and we look forward to col-

lecting a large amount of toys for 

needy children in our area.   This 

year has continued to provide finan-

cial challenges for so many and we 

are sure that there is still a consider-

able need for toys for children in so 

many families.  And by donating at 

the meeting you will be assured that 

your toys and/or donations will help 

children in the Metro Washington 

area.  Donations are tax deductible 

and a tax receipt will be mailed to 

you following the meeting. 

The mission of the U.S. Marine 

Corps Reserve Toys for Tots Pro-

gram is to collect new, unwrapped 

toys from October thru December 

each year and distribute those toys 

as Christmas gifts to needy children 

in our  community.  The Toys for 

Tots program wishes to play an 

active role in the development of 

one of our nation's most valuable 

natural resources - our children; to 

unite all members of local commu-

nities in a common cause for three 

months each year during the annu-

al toy collection and distribution 

campaign; and to contribute to 

better communities in the future. 

The program is a national effort 

administered locally; the commu-

nity in which toys will be distrib-

uted is the same community in 

which they were collected.  The 

success of the program relies on 

volunteer support and community 

involvement.  

 Over the 66 years of the U.S. 

Marine Corps Reserve Toys for 

Tots Program, Marines have dis-

tributed more than 400 million 

toys to 188 million needy children. 

This charitable endeavor has made 

U.S. Marines the unchallenged 

leaders in looking after needy 

children at Christmas. Over its 19 

year life span, the Marine Toys for 

Tots Foundation has supplement-

ed local toy collections with more 

than  81.3 million toys valued at 

more than $487 million; plus has 

provided promotion and support 

materials valued at over $6.3 mil-

lion.  

Please make this campaign a suc-

cess by bringing a new unwrapped 

toy and/or monetary donation to 

the December 5, 2013 meeting.  

We collected $1184 last year.  

Members from the U.S. Marine 

Corps Reserve unit will be in at-

tendance to collect the items.  We 

look forward to honoring them for 

their service to our country and to 

having each of our members par-

ticipate in this worthy charity. 

Toys for Tots Program - MWPHCC December Meeting 
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